
    Hello dear friends 
 

         At last, we can breathe a little more as COVID-19 restrictions in our country have reduced quite a bit. 
During this pandemic, we have spent months in isolation and haven’t had a lot of contact with others. We 
were also surprised at the fact that we couldn’t even send parcels and international letters either. Although 
this has been difficult for many, and things are still far from normal, I have faith that it will be better soon.  
       I also hope that you are well, these past few months we have been severely limited in our 
ability to contact the children in our program, especially those with high risk complications. They 
have not been able to be open for visitations because of the threat of contracting the virus. Despite 
all of this, we have managed to complete several tasks and successfully invest in their lives.  
 
We were able to buy a super bike for Oliver and purchase 2 
much needed hearing aids in which he uses everyday. It 
brought us great joy to also provide batteries for those hearing 
aids until the end of the year.  We are so happy to be able to 
bless him like this. He is functioning normally now as he is 
studying on the computer. I will say, however, he enjoyed the 
(bike) the most because his previous one wasn’t useful for him 
anymore. You can tell from the picture that he was so happy! 

 
By now you are familiar with Szymon. He is a boy who is at risk 
due to congenital diseases. We haven’t been able to 
communicate too much with him recently, but I am happy to say 
that we were able to provide an oxygen condenser so that he 
would be able to have oxygen therapy. Oxygen therapy is 
important to his health and recovery, with your help we were able 
to provide that for him. 

 
In this letter, you will also see a picture of Konrad, a boy who has 
breathed through a respirator almost since birth. He is in complete 
isolation right now by his grandmother who is a nurse that takes care 
of him. Unfortunately we cannot visit him, but we were able to satisfy 
some of the physical needs that he required. We were able to provide 
him with a new seat for a bath lift. This was necessary for him due to 
the fact that he has outgrown the previous one, and also because he 
was in danger of damaging his bones. Thanks to your generosity, he 
no longer needs to worry about these problems.  
 
In addition to these children, we have also provided assistance in 
other needs that have come up in the previous months of dealing with 
the pandemic. We provided assistance for others for remote home teaching, helped with a few 
other related shortcomings of some of the children, and we have been able to organize classes.  
 
     All of our kids and families are doing well and life is going on and changing rapidly. I will be 
write soon with new updates and news of how things are going here. I want to thank all of you for 
standing with us during this difficult time in the world, and also for supporting us financially. You 
have been so generous to us, and we are so thankful for that. Thanks to you, we are able to 
provide many needs in various areas of these children’s lives.  
 
 

May God bless you richly 
 


